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ATCHAFALAYA BASIN LEVEE DISTRICT
P. O. Box 170

Port Allen, Louisiana 70767-0170

Phone (225) 387-2249

Fax    (225) 387-4742







December 21, 2022





A Regular Board Meeting of the Board of Commissioners for the Atchafalaya Basin Levee District was held in the office of the Board in Port Allen, Louisiana at 4:00 pm, Wednesday, 
December 21, 2022. President John Grezaffi called the meeting to order and declared a quorum present. The following members were present:

COMMISSIONER


PARISH

Bill Flynn



West Baton Rouge

Kenneth Gordon


West Baton Rouge

John Grezaffi


Pointe Coupee

Mark Guillory


St. Landry

Spencer Harvey


Ascension

Karen Jewell



Iberville
Earl Matherne


Assumption

Jody Meche



St. Martin

Tommy Thibodeaux

St. Martin

Absent: 

Daniel Hebert


Iberville

Sean McGee



Iberia

Nickie Rockforte


Pointe Coupee

Also Present:

INDIVIDUAL


REPRESENTING

Travis Johnson 


CPRA
Scott Fitch                   

Corps of Engineers

William Tyson


Executive Director
Nicholas Rockforte


Attorney for Levee Board

Janice Jarreau


Administrative Program Manager

Kristy Jewell


Human Resource Analyst
Tiffany Weber


Administrative Program Specialist A

Crissi Canezaro


Administrative Program Specialist A

                                                                    * * * * 
President John Grezaffi asked for public comments. Hearing none, he proceeded with the meeting agenda. 

                                                                     * * * * 
After review, Commissioner Jody Meche moved, seconded by Commissioner Earl Matherne, and unanimously carried to approve the minutes of the November 2, 2022 meeting as presented and to publish the minutes in the official journal
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Will Tyson advised the board that the Corps of Engineers is working on relocation of the water lines project.  President John Grezaffi said the Corps is looking at raising the levee for approximately a seven-mile stretch.  Scott Fitch of the Corps of Engineers said the Corps expects to award a contract for this in either October or November of 2023.  
                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Travis Johnson of CPRA was present but had no report.    

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte, Levee Board Attorney, was asked by Mr. Tyson to make sure we had the authority to purchase a piece of land in the Maringouin area to be used for a parking lot for our employees that work in the area.  He said he researched this and legally nothing prevents us from purchasing the property.  Mr. Tyson said he would like to purchase a ½ acre lot in Maringouin to be used for parking in place of the property we currently lease for $1,200 per year.  He said we recently had a tree fall on two vehicles owned by our employees and the insurance company has denied the claim.   Mr. Tyson said he would like to clear the lot of trees, and we would be in a better position if we owned the land to maintain the safety of the property.  Commissioner Tommy Thibodeaux moved, seconded by Commissioner Karen Jewell, and unanimously carried to authorize Mr. Will Tyson to proceed with steps to purchase the land for this purpose.    

                                                                     * * * * 
There were no personnel matters.

                                                                     * * * * 
Mr. Nicholas Rockforte advised the commissioners that the insurance company denied the claim made to cover the vehicles that were damaged when a tree fell on them in a parking lot in Maringouin.  He said the company told him you must have knowledge there is a problem with the tree to have liability.  However, Mr. Rockforte said he has asked them to send a written letter stating their denial so he can look at it against the policy to see if it might be covered.  The two vehicles that were damaged included a Chevy 1500 that had an estimated $3,891 in damage and a 2005 F150 that was totaled.  The value of the truck was $664 - $1,091.  He said we can legally help the employees with this loss, but he suggested we first determine whether they had personal insurance that would cover the loss since that would be a double payment.  President John Grezaffi asked that we postpone a decision until we get more information and we can discuss this at the next meeting.
                                                                     * * * * 
President John Grezaffi said he wants us to continue talking with DOTD to get the Ravenswood Barn Road improved.  At this time, it is almost impossible to use it.  
There being no further business to come before the board, upon motion by Commissioner Mark Guillory and without objection, the meeting was adjourned. 
____________________________________           ____________________________________

Janice Jarreau, Secretary


           John Grezaffi, President

____________________________________

Linda Alwood, Contract Stenographer 
An Equal Opportunity Employer

